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Revision to Judicial Statistics 2015 and Judicial Statistics 2016 

 

This statistical notice informs users of a revision to Table B11: Queen’s Bench writs 

and originating summonses set-down by amount claimed and Table B16: Queens 

Bench commercial actions set-down, published in Judicial Statistics 2015 and 

Judicial Statistics 2016.  These reports were originally published at 9.30am on Friday 

24th June 2016 and Friday 30th June 2017 respectively. 

 

In summary, the revisions are: 

 

1. Queen’s Bench writs and originating summonses set-down published in Table 

B11 being revised from 697 to 950 in Judicial Statistics 2015 and from 167 to 

842 in Judicial Statistics 2016.  A technical error within the administrative 

court recording system caused the incorrect identification of the Writs set-

down for hearing.   

2. Queen’s Bench commercial actions set-down published in Table B16 being 

revised from 105 to 111 in Judicial Statistics 2015 and from 71 to 78 in 

Judicial Statistics 2016.  A technical error within the administrative court 

recording system caused the incorrect identification of the Writs set-down for 

hearing.   

3. An amended back series of data from 2010 to 2016 has also been published 

via the link below.  The technical error first occurred back in 2010 however the 

impact on the earlier years’ data has been less significant and so the original 

publications have not been revised.   

http://www.courtsni.gov.uk/en-

GB/Services/Statistics%20and%20Research/Pages/default.aspx 

4. These steps are in accordance with the Statistics and Research Team 

revision policy – ‘if revisions arising through improvements to methodology or 

changes to administrative data are found to be insignificant, they will be 

introduced in the next planned set of publications marked as a revision. If 

incorrect data are discovered after publication, these too will be examined for 

their impact. Where the changes are significant, an amended version will be 

issued as soon as is practicable’.  

http://www.courtsni.gov.uk/en-GB/Services/Statistics%20and%20Research/Pages/default.aspx
http://www.courtsni.gov.uk/en-GB/Services/Statistics%20and%20Research/Pages/default.aspx


 

 

 

 

If you have any queries relating to these revisions, please contact the statistician 

responsible for these publications: 

 

Email: caroline.darragh@courtsni.gov.uk 

 

 

Telephone: 028 90728927        

 

mailto:caroline.darragh@courtsni.gov.uk

